DOANE COLLEGE
DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETICS
CRETE, NEBRASKA

A. EUGENE HAYLETT W. DEAN HOLDEMAN

March 20, 1940

Dr. Forrest C. Allan Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Thanks for your letter of March 16. I turned the matter over to the Publicity Department, and I am sure that by this time, you have received the material which you requested.

10000

Naturally, I plan to be in Kansas City during the convention. It certainly appears as if a very unusual program is lined up for that week-end. Also, I am glad to report that we will have a large delegation of Nebraska coaches in attendance this year.

I have written Blair Gullion, Chairman of the Membership Committee, asking him if the Membership Committee will meet on the afternoon of March 28. At the present time, I have received no reply. I am wondering if you have any information concerning the time of registration, and so forth. Last year, if you will recall, I assisted with this work, and in case I should be asked to do so again, it would be convenient to me if I knew when I am expected to be in Kansas City. Of course, there is still ample time for me to hear from Blair, but in case I do not, I should appreciate your sending this information to me if it is at your disposal.

With best personal regards, I remain,

Sincerely,

A. Eugene Haylett

AEH: G